
 
 
April 3, 2025 
 
Chair Black, Vice Chair McFaun, and Members of the House Committee on Health Care: 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify today in support of S.27. 
 
I’m writing in support of S.27 on behalf of ZERO Prostate Cancer, the leading national nonprofit with the 
mission to end prostate cancer and help all those who are impacted, and on behalf of the patients we 
represent.  
 
According to Vermont’s State Treasurer, around one in ten adults in Vermont have medical debt. Medical 
debt and income lost to illness has been linked to over 60% of bankruptcies in the US,1 and half of cancer 
patients and survivors have had medical debt related to their cancer, according to a 2024 American 
Cancer Society survey.3 Patients with cancer-related medical debt are three times more likely to be behind 
on screenings, and the impacts of medical debt are disproportionately borne by those at-risk for prostate 
cancer.2  
 
ZERO Prostate Cancer supports the passage of S.27, which would give needed medical debt relief to 
patients. Please follow up with georgia@zerocancer.org with any questions.  
 
Respectfully, 
Georgia Bates 
State Government Relations & Advocacy Manager, ZERO Prostate Cancer 
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